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Presidentôs Report 
Shar Taira  

 

ACACIA QUILT GUILD - SMALL BUT MIGHTY!  
 
Greetings Ladies! 
 
I hope you are well!  
 
At the December board meeting I started to have chest pains and right arm pain. I went to see a doctor 
and he chewed me out for not going to ER; but I told him that l looked on web MD and most of my 
symptoms did not fit a heart attack and that is why I decided not to go visit ER. And then he diagnosed 
me with a muscle problem. The pain did not go away!  But he asked me to get a blood test cause I had 
been putting it off, so I did!  
 
The blood test showed that I was diabetic so they called me and said I had to go see my regular doctor 
which I did and he ran an EKG on me and saw that the EKG was different than the one I did 2 years 
ago so he ordered a treadmill test with an ultrasound of my heart.  I am really excited about this test and 
will update you at the meeting. 
 
I ended up taking a lot of time off work as a result.  Furthermore, my doctor diagnosed me with fat in my 
blood! My supervisor told me to go watch a show on Netflix called "Forks over Knives" which gave 
scientific evidence that the best diet for our bodies is a plant based whole food, animal-free diet, so I am 
trying to eat that way! I really enjoyed dairy foods so to not eat them, is a little bit of a challenge, I eat 
more frequently, which I like! I think it is just a matter of changing how and what I eat, learning to look at 
that box that tells you the ingredients and look at how much fat I am really taking in! My chest pains 
have gone away, which I am really happy about! I still have back and right arm pain though! I am hoping 
this is temporary just like the chest pain! 
 
The Blocks for the Brave group is planning a really nice retreat in February 25-26 in Visalia at a quilt 
store called Thimble Towne.  You can email Cathy Dolan at blocksforthebrave@yahoo.com for more 
info. Cathy said that the shop has a huge area, you will get half a table to work on, they will have kits to 
work on and very reasonable hotel rooms nearby!  
 
And despite all the rain we managed to get most of the storage room re-organized!  We had 10 people 
show up on Saturday and 5 people on Sunday (in the rain) to help organize all the material and other 
things we had in the storage room. Thank you all! 
 
I am very excited about our Tea, I filled a whole table already! I think I am close to filling a second table 
so you better talk to all your friends or relatives cause we are going to have a really nice Tea!  
 I am looking forward to another successful year for our guild and Thank you all for all your hard work to 
make that happen! 
  
Happy Sewing!  
Shar 

 

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
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2nd Vice Presidentôs Report - Programs and Workshops  
Phyllis Campbell  

 

FEBRUARY SPEAKER AND WORKSHOP  
 

The Quiltersô Alphabet 
 
Janet Bottroff of Bluebird Quilts and Gallery in Grand Terrace will present an alphabetical 
trunk show featuring many of her gorgeous quilts and other projects.  Even though I have 
seen her watercolor quilts, I canôt wait to see what she will be showing us on February 
2.  Janet is an incredibly talented quilter who especially enjoys making watercolor quilts. 
 
 

Janet Bottroff Workshop Cancelled - Free Work Day Instead  
  

Due to Janetôs husbandôs health issues, she will not be able to teach our workshop on 
Saturday, February 4.  She has graciously offered to have the pattern available for pur-
chase at the meeting as well as the product that provides stability for the bag.  She will 
also include some hints on completing the bag during her trunk show. 
 
Instead of Janetôs workshop, we are going to utilize the time slot to work on Book Bags 
for Babies for the Rotary Club, other Philanthropy projects, and boutique items for the 
Tea and Quilt Auction.  Come between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to help with these projects.  
Fabric and patterns will be available for all projects. 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
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MARCH MEETING AND WORKSHOP  
 

Quilters University Returns  
 
Our March meeting will again feature our own members teaching us techniques and projects in a 
round-robin format.  If you have something you want to show us, please contact Phyllis Campbell 
right away.  This has been a favorite evening for years.  We will also be showing our completed quilt 
challenge quilts. 
 

March Workshop Includes Soup Bar  
 
For only $10, you can work on your UFOôs and enjoy our soup bar for lunch on Saturday, March 
4.  If anyone wants to bring a crock pot of soup, you will get in for free.  Let Phyllis Campbell know 
what kind you are bringing, so we wonôt have duplicates.  The time will be 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
 
 

APRIL MEETING AND WORKSHOP  
 

How to Do Wool Appliqué and Not Go Broke!  
 
We are looking forward to something really different for our April 6 meeting and April 8 workshop. 
Shirley McGuire of EZ-WoolWorks.com is coming up from the San Diego area to speak on ñHow to 
Do Wool Appliqu® and Not Go Broke!ò  Her lecture will include reclaiming wool, hand dyeing and 
needle felting.  She will be showing many wool appliquéd and needle-felted items. I love the items in 
the wool booths at quilt shows, but even the smallest projects are expensive. Now we will be able to 
make wool affordable. 
 

April Workshop Includes TWO projects  
 
The Saturday, April 8 workshop will include 2 projects!  We will be making a woolly lamb pincushion 
AND an appliquéd & embroidered pillow/wall hanging too.  Wool appliqué projects are perfect for 
traveling, or even while watching TV. 

 
  

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND WORKSHOPS  
Acacia Quilt Guild of Orange County 2016-17 (Subject to change) 

 

GENERAL MEETINGS 
 
2/2/17:   
Janet Bottroff - Quilters Alphabet, Brown 
Bag Auction 
 
 
3/2/17:   
Quilters' University - rotating 20 minute 
classes, Quilt Challenge due 
 
4/6/17:   
Shirley McGuire - How to Do Wool Appliqué 
and Not Go Broke 
 
5/4/17:   
Susan Stokes - TBD, Elections, Brown Bag 
Auction 
 
6/1/17:   
13

th
 Anniversary Celebration (Potluck) 

Board Recognition and New Board 
Installation 
 
7/6/17:  TBD 
 
8/3/17:   
Lauretta Crites- Create! Brown Bag Auction 
 
 
 

WORKSHOPS AND EVENTS 
 
2/4/17:   
Janet Bottroff workshop canceled.  
Substitute workshop: Free Sew Day 
scheduled 
 
3/4/17:   
UFO Sew Day $10 (includes soup bar 
lunch) 
 
4/8/17:   
Shirley McGuire- Wool appliqué, 
embroidery and felting 
 
5/6/17:   
Susan Stokes & Phyllis Campbell - ñAccent 
on Anglesò quilt 
 
6/3/17:   
Quilters Game Day 
 
 
 
7/8/17:  TBD 
 
8/5/17:  - Lauretta Crites- Cutting Mat Tote 
Bag 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
Michelle Smith, Chair  

 
Members with  February birthdays are reminded that this is your month to share the love 
at the guild meeting by bringing a delicious food item.  Of course everyone who brings 
sweet treats will receive extra opportunity tickets and extra hugs from your fellow quilting 
sisters. 

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
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Enchanted Forest Tea and Quilt Auction  
April 22, 2017  

 
Hi Ladies, as of the February general meeting the Tea will be 79 days away.  Yes, I am talking in days 
now.  Yikes!  We now have 22 completed quilts donated the presents quilt top is completed and off to be 
quilted.  I wanted to thank you all again for the beautiful and generous donations. 
 
The site is up and running to purchase tickets for the Tea.   
The link is http://acacia.quiltshowexpress.com/acacia  Please choose which table you would like to sit 
at, either one of the Hostesses or Open seating.  If you need a special meal prepared please note that in 
the comment section.  Please purchase your tickets.  As of Jan. 27

th
 we have only sold 17 tickets.   If 

you donôt know where you want to sit go for Open Seating right now.  It will be easy to move people 
around later.  Paper tickets will be available at the February meeting, please get them from Beverly Ty-
ler, unfortunately I will not be at this meeting.  

 

 
I will be out of town for the February meeting.  If you have questions please call me.  My number is in 
the Acacia directory.  Beverly will be able to accept any donations you have for the Tea and hold them 
until I come back.  There will be a meeting just for the Tea on February 23

rd
 at the same place and time 

as our usual Board meeting.  This meeting is very important and anyone can attend.  It is really impor-
tant that Hostesses make themselves available for this meeting, it will be very informative and also work 
towards finalizing more details. 
 
Donôt forget about the boutique and please see the list for the baskets.  There have been some 
changes.  We are really in need of some items for the baskets, or even complete baskets. 
 
The workshop in March will also have some items available to work on for the Tea.  One of them will be 
the little signs to remind people not to touch the quilts.  Also, if you would like to make any before them 
to donate, you can do that too.   
 
Marianne Mahoney 
ñEnchanted Forestò 
Tea Chair 2017 
 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
http://acacia.quiltshowexpress.com/acacia
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Ways & Means  
Sonia Das  

  
The purpose of Ways & Means is to raise funds for the guild with a combination of activities in-
side and outside the guild.  Information will be provided on upcoming fundraisers as they are 
scheduled. 

BROWN BAG AUCTION  
 
In February, we will be having a Brown Bag Auction.  Tickets will be 5/$1 and you will 
have your choice of many holiday items to bid on.  Thank you to those who have brought 
donations to me previously.  If you have items that you would like to donate, please bring 
them to me prior to 6:00 pm as this gives us time to set up BEFORE THE MEETING. 
 
Sometimes we receive donations that would serve a better purpose elsewhere such as 
Opportunity Basket (both guild and for the tea).  Please allow us to make this determina-
tion because it allows to raise more funds in a different context.  Thank you in advance 
for your graciousness regarding this.  

Donor  Prize Winner  

Daryl Hand cream collection Phyllis Campbell 

Daryl Nail Polish set Phyllis Campbell 

Daryl Key ring and Fat Q Lisa Sullivan 

Daryl Christmas Socks (2 Pair) Marianne Mahoney 

Anonymous Estate Gardens Quilt Pattern Michelle Smith 

Daryl Three Fat Quarters Shar Taira 

  Charm Pack Donna Mc Daniel 

  Candy Box (Seeôs) Susan Magpayo (Guest) 

Mooreôs Fat Quarter Bundle Nancy Williams 

 

DOOR PRIZE WINNERS FOR JANUARY 2017  
(Donôt forget to sent out those thank you notes!) 

 

https://www.facebook.com/acaciaquiltguild?ref=aymt_homepage_panel


Acacia Quilt Guild  Page 7 February 2017 

 

 www.acaciaquiltguild.org  

OPPORTUNITY QUILT 2016-17 
ñENCHANTED GARDENò 

 
This beautiful ñEnchanted Gardenò quilt is one of 
our guildôs major fundraisers.  By ñsellingò raffle 
tickets, we raise money for our philanthropic and 
educational mission. 
 
We will be distributing ticket packs (24 tickets + 
photograph of quilt) at the October general 
meeting). 
 
Please consider taking one or more tickets 
packs to sell.  Some quilters prefer to buy the 
quilt tickets themselves. Others take their tickets 
to work, houses of worship, other organizations, 
etc.  Thank you to those who have sold or 
bought tickets! 
 
This is a good time to remind all of those friends 
and family that youôve bought things from them 
in past for their schools, etc. and it would be nice 
if they bought some raffle tickets. 
 
We will also take the quilt to other guilds, quilt 
shows and additional venues 

NEW RAFFLE ITEM FOR WAYS & MEANS 
 

This beautiful box of 75 solid fat quarters will be an additional raffle item and fundraiser for Acacia.  Tick-
ets are $1 each or $5 for six.  The drawing will take place on June 1, 2017.  Tickets will be sold at the 
guild and along side the opportunity quilt at the various venues. 

(Fabric line:  Free Spirit - Denyse Schmidt - Modern Solids) 
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